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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 27th September 2024 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Children have been working hard this week, as always. There has been some 
fantastic work going on throughout the school. Every day children have a 
morning task or track time, on Fridays we have book club where all children 
complete a book related activity. This term we have introduced ‘Art Club’ as 
one of our morning tasks where the whole school looks at the same piece of 
art and completes an activity about it. We then have an assembly each week to 
share thoughts and ideas. So far, the children have looked at various paintings, 
such as Wheatfields with Cypresses by Van Gough, The Waiting Place by 
Gainsborough and The Drawbridge by Jacob Morris. 

Our Year 1 class have certainly been busy this week; they visited the church to 
spot all the different features and artefacts. The Reverend Helen helped  
answer their questions and gave them lots of useful information. Yesterday 
they enjoyed their class trip to Rosemoor where they explored the gardens and 
created natural artwork, as well as planting some radish seeds. As always their 
behaviour was exemplary, well done Year 1. 

Sandra Brown (our PSCO) also came to school to look at parking; please can 
we politely remind all parents not to leave engines running or to park on the 
junctions. Please be mindful of the buses and other road users. Many Thanks. 

Following new procedures and regulations from the DFE, we had a meeting 
yesterday with the local authority attendance officer. She was very clear  
regarding requests for holiday, which are not allowed to be authorised unless 
deemed exceptional. New letters have been compiled that we have a legal  
obligation to send to all parents when their child / children hit trigger points. 

Next week we have PSHE (Personal, social, health and economic Education) 
day where the whole school will be working on a variety of activities, we also 
have the local PSCO coming in as well as Mrs Recycle. There will be  
assemblies, workshops, and a fun day of enrichment activities. 
 
Have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

A note from the Head 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 27TH SEPTEMBER 2024 

Saturday 28th September 
 Deadline for booking Early Birds Breakfast Club and All Sorts After 

School Club for w/c 7th October 

Monday 30th September 

 Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly at 

8.55am so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 

9.00am 

3.30pm Children released to their parents/carers—Owls and Year 1 

via the side gate near the main reception entrance,  

everyone else from the main playground gate 

 PE Kit today: Year 2, Year 4, Year 5 

 Tempest Photographer—Individuals & Sibling Groups 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Tag Rugby Club with Mr Saltearn 

Tuesday 1st October 

 PE Kit today: Owls, Year 3, Year 5 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club with Mr Walter 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Fine Art Club with Emmylou 

Wednesday 2nd October 

 PE Kit today: Year 4, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Science Club with Mrs Elworthy 

 Yr 4 Eden Project Educational Visit—please note the  

arrival time back at school is approx. 4pm 

Thursday 3rd October 

 Autumn Census Day—all children in Key Stage 1 will be offered a 

school meal to try—future Universal Infant Free School Meals funding 

is based upon number of meals served today. 

 PE Kit today: Year 1, Year 3, Year 6 

 Lunchtime - Yr3/4 Running Club with Mr Slocombe and Mr Walter 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Yr5/6 Running Club with Mr Slocombe and Mr Walter 

Friday 4th October 
 PE Kit today: Year 1, Year 2 

 12.15pm-13.00pm - Yr 2 Grandparents Lunch 

Saturday 5th October 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 14th October 

Emails sent this week: Yr 3 Grandparents Lunch, Plastic Bottles Tops Yr 5 Spellings, Owls Vision Screening, Deadline Reminder—Yr 2 

Grandparents Lunch, Deadline Reminder—owls—Bear Town Educational Visit, Tempest Individual Photo’s 



 3 

 

 

AGM 
MONDAY 14TH OCTOBER 2024 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

This week we have collected the apples from the school grounds and used them for apple 
printing and creating patterns.  

We have used pine cones and conkers to create patterns and shapes in the play dough.  

In maths we have been rolling a dice, counting the spots and then counted the correct 
amount of apples on to the trees. In the garden we have enjoyed mixing the coloured water 
into different sized containers.  

Don't forget to send in your family photographs so the children can share these with their 
friends during circle time.  

Footwear- Trainers are best for moving freely indoors and out. Thank you!  

Have a wonderful weekend! The Nursery Team 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner  

There has been a flurry of activity in Owls Class this week and the children 

have now really settled into the routines of school life.   

In phonics we have learnt the phonic sounds associated with the following 

graphemes: i,n,m and d, and it has been wonderful to watch the children writing 

them everywhere as well as constantly thinking about objects and items that 

begin with these phonic sounds.  

They were all very excited to share a book during guided reading time this week 

and loved playing ‘I spy’ games and talking about the pictures. We hope they 

have enjoyed sharing their wordless books with you at home during the 

week. We always start our reading journey with books containing just pictures 

as a way of encouraging the children to enjoy books without the pressure of 

words. Please enjoy looking at the pictures together, making up stories and 

playing ‘I spy’ using the pictures. Don’t forget to write in your child’s reading 

record book when you do share a book at home, and please leave these 

open in your child’s message wallets so that we can see they have read 

and can reward them with well deserved stickers! These books will be 

changed every Tuesday so please ensure they are in your child’s book bag 

on a Tuesday ready to be renewed.   

In maths this week the children have loved listening to a range of stories all about  

buttons!  They have sorted buttons, counted buttons and looked very carefully at the shapes, 

colours and sizes of buttons! I wonder how many different types of buttons you can find 

at home this weekend Owls?   

As part of our RE topic the children learnt all about Christian Baptisms on Monday and loved 

baptising their own babies, making special cards and setting up celebration tea parties for 

them too. We are hoping to visit the church in a few weeks time to see where a baptism 

might take place in our local church.   

Our art topic this term is weaving and threading and the children have had a great time this 

week threading pasta necklaces and weaving spiders web linked to a range of spider related 

songs and stories!   

We are very much looking forward to a visit from our local PSCO who is going to talk about 

her job in helping people.  

We would love it if the children could bring in a photograph of either someone who is special 

to them, or who they go to if they need help or need a 

hug!  

Well done on another great week of 

learning owls.    
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

 

Wow! Year 2 continue to shine and thrive! In English, we have been working together to  

co-create our own version of the focus story - No-bot: The robot with no bottom! We've built 

our writing up over the week, adding a paragraph each day, using No-bot as a basis but  

making changes.  

Maths has seen us comparing objects and numbers. On Monday, we used balance scales to 

compare a range of resources, recording sentences using < > =. We have been sequencing 

and ordering numbers towards the end of the week, before learning about counting in steps of 

2, 3, 5 and 10! I wonder if you can practise this at home?  

We have been busy in science, learning about and identifying different habitats. We walked 

around the school grounds, noticing the variety of habitats that we could find.  

Geography involved learning more Antarctica and its features.  

Have a super weekend!  

This week we have enjoyed two trips out in Year One. We went to Winkleigh 

Church on Wednesday afternoon and learned all about the different artefacts 

and features. On Thursday we spent the day at Rosemoor and created some 

brilliant pieces of outdoor artwork.  

In English this week we have been reading the story Rapunzel and we have created our own 

hero, our own tower and thought about where Rapunzel would go on her honeymoon!  

In Maths we have gained more knowledge of numbers to 10, counting on from a given  

number. We played a fun dice game in pairs to help apply our counting skills.  

In Geography we looked at Google Earth and explored our journeys to school. We learned 

about maps and how they use a compass and a key. Next week we will be thinking about 

our home address and begin creating a postcard home. Please can the children each bring 

in a stamp to school next week so that we can visit the Post Office the following week and 

post our postcards home.    

Year 1— Mrs Keast  

Year 2—Mr Slocombe 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 3s have had another great week. They have continued with The Lord of the Forest, 

looking at interesting verbs, noun phrases, prepositional phrases and planning out the Lord 

of the Ocean story.  

They have finished their place value maths and will be moving on to Addition and  

Subtraction. Any counting opportunities at home, please do encourage the children, counting 

on and back over boundaries is always a bit tricky and the best bits to go over, 98, 99, 100, 

101 or 303, 302, 301, 309, 299, 298.  

In RE children have compared the Theory of the Big Bang with the Christians theory of the 

creation of the Earth, this proved a very interesting conversation.  

In Science they looked at how important Many Anning’s discoveries were and the legacy of 

them. Children are making excellent links between the science, RE and geography topics, 

and love learning about our planet.  

Thank you also, for all the encouragement getting the children to read and record it in their 

books. They are really enjoying choosing new books from the book corner, they really feel a 

sense of independence choosing their own reading material.  

A huge thank you for everyone who is sending in fruit snacks. The children really do get  

hungry as they have done a morning task, and 2 lessons by break and then there is another 

2 lessons before lunch!  

Thank you for all the encouragement getting the children to read and record it in their books. 

They are really enjoying choosing new books from the book corner, they really feel a sense 

of independence choosing their own reading material.  

Finally, to clarify, we are spelling testing on Mondays and Fridays using the same words, but 

by Friday they have had 5 spelling lessons and there has been significant improvements  

between the 2 tests.   

Year 3— Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Manning 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 4—Mr Walter 

This week, Year 4 have been working really hard on their English writing. We have taken our 
understanding of The Great Kapok Tree further by using adverbials and expanded noun 
phrases to enhance the language we were using within our writing. We have then worked on 
planning a persuasive letter using six different persuasive devices to persuade the character to 
not chop down trees. This has had cross-curricular links with our geography sequence on  
rainforests where we discussed and drew our understanding of the different layers. Detailing 
the differences between the forest floor and the emergent layer. We are looking forward to 
learning more about this at the Eden Project next week. 

In maths, we have come to the end of our place value sequence looking at the ways we round 
to the nearest ten, hundred and thousand. We used number lines alongside our rhyme to  
remember which digits we are rounding up and down. Remember that 0-4 drop to the floor,  
5-9 climb the vine. Next week, we will focus on addition and subtraction as our new 
learning sequence. Well done to our TTRS certificate winners this week, every Wednesday we 
will now have an assembly to celebrate different achievements across Key Stage 2.  

In science we experimented the presence of gases. We discussed how an empty bottle could 
be squashed with the lid on and off whilst investigating what happens when a sponge is  
submerged underwater. This allowed us to identify how gas escapes and rises through air 
bubbles. There were lots of surprised faces this week for art club. Our featured artwork was 
focussing on still life showing fruit and flowers, so we had a go at drawing our own examples 
using objects found around the school that were arranged on our tables.  

A polite reminder, we do try and get outside everyday for break, lunch and track when the 
weather allows. If every child has a coat in school it makes it easier for us to maximise the  
opportunities when possible, thank you. 

Have a great weekend Year 4! 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
This week Year 5 have been practicing their skills in Tag rugby. We have been focusing on 

our passing accuracy and practicing our skills into games.  

In English, we have been using parentheses to add extra information to our sentences and 

we have also been focusing on writing in the third person and extending our sentences to 

create a multi clause sentence.  

In Maths, we have started our new sequence on addition and subtraction, we have been  

focusing on adding and subtracting 4 digit numbers using column methods. We have spotted 

mistakes in our methods and by using our reasoning skills to explain what the mistakes are 

we then correct them. 

In geography, we have continued our learning about mountains and we have created facts 

about each of the 5 types of mountains with examples of real mountains.  

In Science, the children learnt about the difference between melting and dissolving, they 

then got into groups to designed an experiment to test what materials would melt or dissolve. 

We look forward to seeing the results when we do the experiment next week.  

Have a great weekend Year 5.   

Year 5— Mr Saltearn 

Year 6—Miss McLean 

Year Six have shown a lot of resilience this week in our maths learning based on prime, 
square and cubed numbers. They have worked collaboratively on problem solving tasks, 
sharing ideas and reasoning. We have started looking at methods to multiply 4-digit and  
2-digit numbers together beginning with using a column. 

In English, we have continued using Beowulf as our core text to gain information about 
grammar and punctuation features. We looked at the use of semicolons to join two main 
clauses together rather than using a conjunction. We also looked at the use of hyphens in 
expanded noun phrases. 

In science this week, we discuss how shadows are formed and what variables may change 
the size and shape of a shadow. We also leant about how a solar eclipse is a shadow of the 
moon being cast onto the earth. 

We looked at grid references on maps in geography and had a go at locating places on an 
OS map using grid references and looking at the OS symbols. 

Finally, in art this week, we started to make our fabric collages based on a piece of art. The 
children have all chosen something from an artist that they have learnt about during their 
time at Winkleigh and are recreating a part of it in fabric. They are using their stitching skills 
to join pieces together. 

Have a fantastic weekend! 
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TOILET TWINNING 

CHARITY DONATIONS 

On Thursday 3rd October we will be having a whole-school PSHE day. PSHE education is a  

curriculum subject that covers personal, social, health and economic topics. Each class will enjoy 

various activities throughout the day, focusing on this particular area of our curriculum.  

Our PSHE learning covers a range of areas and this includes healthy living and community. We 

want to encourage our children to think about global health inequalities and how we can all help to 

create positive changes.  

Toilet Twinning is a charitable organisation that funds global water, sanitation and hygiene  

programmes run by Tearfund. We are hoping to support the charity on Thursday by asking for  

donations towards a toilet twin.  

1 in 4 people in the world do not have a loo. For every £60 that we can raise in donations, it will 

enable us to buy one toilet in one of 12 different countries where sanitation is needed. The  

children will then be able to see which toilet we have purchased together and locate it on Google 

Maps when we receive our official certificate! You can find out more on the web-

site: www.toilettwinning.org  

Please send any donations in with your child on Thursday, thank you in advance for your support.  

 

http://www.toilettwinning.org/
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AFTER SCHOOL EVENT 

 

PRIMARY SPORTS 
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FUNDRAISING 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
15TH APRIL 2024 - 25TH OCTOBER2024 



 14 

 

FOR 2 TO 11 YEAR OLDS 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

